
SHAC AGENDA MARCH 24, 2021
1. Welcome back SHAC
2. Members present
3. New Business

● Student and Staff Protocols- Covid-19-
Screening/Policy/Testing/Vaccinations-Reeves

● Mother Friendly Work Place proposal- Patricia/Roslene/Susan A.
● Hazel Health at KISD-Roberto Druet/Claudia Nogales
● Employee Wellness Flu Shot Clinic, Covid-19 Vaccines, Mobile Mammogram

Imaging,  Fitness Center-Stahlman
● Physical Walk Across Texas - Texas A & M- Sotzing/Negri
● Nutrition- meals across KISD (during height of epidemic vs. cafeteria current

practices meeting nutritional needs of students) -Kennan Dealy
● BSBF Colgate Texas- Dr. Trinh

4. Adjournment and next meeting schedule monthly on 4th Wednesday of each month-
April 28th and May 26th



KISD SHAC MINUTES MARCH 24, 2021
Members Present by Zoom-
Susan Atkinson, Stephanie Reeves, Adriana Torres, Katie Sotzing, Terri Ibarra, Anita
Hurtado, Roslene Pruitt, Dr. Jennifer Trinh, Ken Young, Roberto Drouet, Brian Wood,
Arcenia Urquiza, Gay Campbell, Angela Martinez, Jocelyn Pratt, Dana Morgan

A review of KISD Policies/Procedures/Protocols to maximize student and staff health &
safety as related to Covid-19 was presented by Stephanie Reeves, RN.  KISD has
implemented Covid-19 vaccinations for employees, Covid-19 Testing program for staff
and students, and Covid-19 protocols to keep students and staff healthy.   This has
involved many hours of Covid-19 contract tracing by multiple staff and KaufmanISD will
continue to monitor for Covid and test for Covid throughout the district.

Please see attached KISD Mother-Friendly Workplace proposal with TDHS partnership.
A pilot program area has been established at KHS with the assistance of Roslene
Pruitt,RN  and Susan Atkinson.  This program is designed to support Mother and Baby
@ KISD. We also recently received a Grant with TDHS for purchase of
equipment-breastfeeding pump and stand with the help of  Patricia Rivera- Texas
Department of Health program representative.

KISD is proud to rollout Hazel Telehealth Services for KISD students and the success of
our consent campaign that is well underway..  Roberto Drouet presented to the SHAC  a
Hazel Health presentation and the great success of the program thus far.  Hazel Health
helps with urgent care issues, immediate medical support for KISD Nurses to provide
efficient care for student physical and mental needs, and helps support positive
continuity of care for students and families.  This is currently a free program to parents
and provides many resources to families of KISD.

Employee Wellness was discussed by Stephanie Reeves, RN for this 2020-2021 school
year.   KISD has provided an employee  flu shot clinic, Covid-19 Vaccination employee
shot clinic in partnership with Kaufman County Emergency Management, and employee
Mobile Mammogram Screenings.  KISD continues to offer services thru our Fitness
program and Fitness Center.

Walk Across Texas Physical fitness program and physical activities to address healthy
habits for students and families at KISD was presented by speaker Katie Sotzing with
the Texas A&M Agricultural Extension office.  This year 447 Monday Elementary School
students participated in the youth version and walked 4409 miles with the assistance of
Melanie Negri, PE teacher.
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Nutrition- Stephanie Reeves, RN addressed the KISD nutritional program modifications
to provide healthy meals for students across the district. Thanks to the KISD cafeteria
staff for modifying and continuing to always provide nutritional meals for our students,
either at home or in the classroom.  Covid presents challenges that KISD has met with a
smile and a healthy meal for breakfast and lunch for our students.

Recognizing that oral health education is critical to the success of every child, Bright
Smiles Bright Futures Dental Program was presented by Dr. Jennifer Trinh.

KISD offered students at Elementary level a virtual dental health workshop this year with
big smiles.

BSBF also provided elementary students with free oral dental health kits..

Meeting adjourned at 5:07pm
Next meeting is scheduled for April 28th via Zoom.


